HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, MAY 10, 2011 – 7:10 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss property transaction, collective bargaining and litigation:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


COLLECTIVE BARGAINING

Grievance Filed by Fire Fighters

A grievance has been filed by Edward Gavin, President of Local 3159, pertaining to the town miscalculating employee’s vacation time.  Chief Carrico would like town council to review this before responding back to Gavin.  Seelig is asking for the Board’s permission to contact town council about this.  All Board members were okay with Seelig contacting town council.

LITIAGATION

DUA Hearing - Cynthia Grabke

The following decision was made by the Hearing Board on May 2, 2011: 

The claimant, Cynthia Grabke, is entitled to receive benefits under Section 28A of the Law for the week ending 6/26/10 and thereafter, if otherwise eligible.  

The Board brought up that teachers and librarians do not get paid during the summer and Grabke was.   Seelig has asked for the Board’s permission to contact Michael Gilman on this matter.  All Board members were in agreement that Seelig seek council on this issue. 
DUA Hearing - Janice Belanger

The following decision was made by the Hearing Board:

The claimant, Janice Belanger, is entitled to receive benefits for the week ending November 27, 2010 and subsequent weeks, if otherwise eligible.  

Seelig stated that the Board can contest the decision made by the Hearing Department.  The Board is okay with this decision and will not dispute it.
372 Twin Lakes Drive

The Trustees of Twin Lakes Condominium Trust are seeking legal action from the resident at the address listed above.  The resident has assessed common expenses and charges in the amount of $3,375 that have not been paid to the condominium trust.  At this time the Town of Halifax is listed as another know Defendant/Party-in-interest and listed third on the statement of damages sheet.  Twin Lakes Condominium Trust would like to be listed as first lien holder.  Seelig would like Larry Mayo informed of this civil action and is asking for the Boards permission to contact him.  The Board was in agreement of Seelig getting in touch with Mayo regarding this matter.
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PROPERTY TRANSACTIONS

River Street – Randall Property

Conservation has been asked if this property would be of interest to the commission.  Seeing as this property is between two conservation lots this may sway conservation to purchase the land.  Garron had asked if the town was in a financial state to purchase this property and Seelig said that he can look into other funding that may be available to help purchase this property.  Schleiff had inquired if this land was buildable and it was unknown as to whether it was or not.  This is another issue Seelig said he would look into.

Franklin Street – Wright Property

Lloyd Wright would like to give the town first option to purchase this property if interested.  If the town was to purchase this land it could be used as “open space”.   Seelig will look to see if there is any funding from the state solely for this purpose. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 7:40 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

